BRADFORD ON AVON AND MELKSHAM
PATIENTS’ PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

THE HEALTH CENTRE, BRADFORD ON AVON

TUESDAY 18 SEPTEMBER 2012 at 7.00 P.M.
1.
The Chairman’s Welcome and Introductions


Derek Glover, PPG Chairman, welcomed everyone to the 2012 annual general meeting of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group. He also welcomed the speaker for the patient information talk - Dot Kronda, Programme Lead Inclusion, Wiltshire HealthWatch.  Derek then talked briefly about the agenda for the evening.

Apologies were received from the following:

Jennifer Andrews; Patricia Parkes; Marjorie and Mike Doel; Joyce Wheeler; Joyce Hitchcock;

Viv Norfolk; Claire McNulty; Angie Bensford; Michelle Coleman; Roger Backway; 
Jeremy and Noreila Barber.

2.
Minutes of last AGM September 2011
Derek Glover gave an update on the items mentioned in the last AGM minutes:
- The special high chairs have been bought and installed in the Health Centre waiting room.
- The repairs to the front door of St Margaret’s surgery are ongoing.
- Prescriptions - more information in AOB section of the minutes.
- Flu injections clinics - more information in AOB section of the minutes.
3.
The Chairman’s Report
Derek Glover then gave his report about the BoA & M PPG giving thanks to all involved in the group and also for the support of the practice (see appendix). He also asked for more volunteers to be involved with the PPG. 
4.
The Treasurer’s Report
Copies of the treasurer’s report for the BoA&M PPG were circulated. Derek then read out the report of the accounts which showed the income and expenditure for the year from
20 September 2011 to today 18 September 2012. 
The expenditure included: purchase of 2 chairs £453.60; NAPP Subscription £30; contribution to retirement gifts £26.99. There will be further expenditure from the funds when the invoice is submitted by the Health Centre for the 2 blood pressure monitors recently purchased. 

Interest on the account equals £1.91, no other income received. Monies include Coventry BS account of £619.32 and petty cash of £16.10

The BoA&M PPG total funds at 18 September 2012 equal £635.42
Alan Fox proposed, Bob Graham seconded and all present accepted the accounts report.
5.
Election of Officers
5.1
Chairman, Vice Chairman, Hon. Secretary, Hon. Treasurer

Derek Glover handed over to Alda Sinclair, Practice Operations Partner, to read out the nominations.

Alda firstly thanked Derek for his great deal of hard work as the Chairman of the PPG. Then Sue Walters presented Derek with a thank-you gift and card as a show of appreciation from the Group, patients and the practice on his retirement as Chairman.
Alda Sinclair read out the nominations for the positions of the PPG Officers as follows:

Chairman

- Sue Walters

Alan Fox proposed, Bob Graham seconded the election nomination.

Vice Chairman
- Derek Glover

Alan Fox proposed, Bob Graham seconded the election nomination.

Hon. Secretary
- Denise Ramsay

Pam Francis proposed, Bob Graham seconded the election nomination.

Hon. Treasurer
- Jennifer Andrews

Bob Graham proposed, Chris Steel seconded the election nomination.

All present agreed to the election of the named nominees, as above, as Officers of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group. 

5.2
Honorary President of the PPG


Dr. Ethel Johnson has now retired from the practice and as the Honorary President of the Patients Participation Group. A new president will be volunteered by the practice GPs in the near future.

Derek gave a vote of thanks to Dr Johnson for all her many years as president of the PPG. A gift and card had been sent to Ethel on her retirement at the end of August 2012. Derek then read out from a thank-you card sent by Ethel to the PPG expressing her appreciation.
6.
Election of PPG Management Committee Members
Sue Walters, the new Chairman, gave a vote of thanks to Derek Glover, retiring Chairman; 

Denise Ramsay, Hon Secretary; Jennifer Andrews, Hon Treasurer and the other management committee members for all their sterling work in organising the Patients’ Participation Group.
Sue Walters read out the list of nominees for the PPG management committee as follows:

Alan Fox; Bob Graham; Bernie Hobbs; Vivien Norfolk; Marlene Nolan; Mike Nolan; 
Fred Smith; Phyllis Smith; Sheila Wood

Betty Parr proposed, Chris Steel seconded the election nominations.
All present agreed to the election of the named nominees, as above, as members of the management committee of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group.

7.
Financial Matters -  Fundraising Raffle at the Flu Clinics
A discussion was held about the merits and practicalities of holding a fund raising raffle.

Derek Glover proposed, Bob Graham seconded and a vote was taken. The majority present agreed to hold a fundraising raffle at the flu clinics to be held in October and November at the surgeries.
More details about the equipment being funded will be given at subsequent PPG meetings.
8.
Any Other Business
Discussions of topics throughout the meeting are included in the any other business section of the minutes. The Practice will give feedback on the items at later PPG meetings.
8.1
Practice News
Alda Sinclair gave an update of several items of news about the practice. 

There will a meeting in Bradford on Avon about the setting up of a new Leg Club. All were encouraged to attend. 
The Practice is very busy at the moment preparing for registration with the Care Quality Commission which will happen around November 2012. The CQC will start visiting practices around the country from April 2013 to assess the implementation of policies, procedures, standards, training and the quality of service operation. Patients’ opinions about the services provided will also be sought. The lead GPs for safeguarding vulnerable adults and children have been appointed in the practice. Health and safety and infection control are other areas being looked at in preparation for registration.

The summary care record system will installed by the end of October 2012. The records will include name, date of birth, allergies and last 6 months medication details only. 
This summary care record system will also enable access to the records, with their permission, of temporary residents. It will also help with the arrangements for faxing medication details to the pharmacy from their own GPs.
Two new GPs have joined the practice, Dr Gordon and Dr Smith.

Alda Sinclair informed the group that Debbie Hyatt will be an additional link person from the practice to the PPG. 
8.2
Online Appointment Booking, Prescription Service and Website 

Questions were asked and discussions were held about the access to the practice website for various items. The practice feels the increasing use of online booking is helping with the appointments system, also it is looking at phone access queuing times and numbers. However if patients are having difficulty in accessing the online appointment booking system etc. please contact the practice to discuss the matter. 

The website of the practice is an ongoing project and is being altered to make it more user friendly. Patients who are interested in being involved in the further development of the website and helping with the testing of the links and other operations of the site should contact Alda Sinclair. 
8.3
Flu Injection Clinics

The flu clinics will be held at 8.30am to 12.30pm in the surgeries on the dates following:

Health Centre on Saturdays  6, 13 October and 3, 10 November 2012.
Winsley surgery on Fridays  5, 12, 26  October and 5 November
St Damian’s surgery on Saturdays  6, 13 October and 3 November

Sue Walters, PPG Chairman, will coordinate the PPG volunteer stewards to support the patients at these clinics.
Dr Wyatt thanked the PPG volunteers for their help at last year’s clinics. Comments were received at the surgeries from the patients who thought the volunteer stewards contributed greatly to the efficient operation of the clinics.
8.4
Patient Population

Questions were asked and discussions were held about the possibility of large housing developments being proposed for Bradford on Avon and how these would impact on the services provided by the practice.  Dr Wyatt gave some interesting information to the group about GP practices’ numbers and funding. 

8.5
Next General Meetings of the PPG

General meetings of the PPG are normally held in December, March, June and September. Exact dates will be confirmed later.  All are invited to think of and suggest ideas and topics for talks and events to be held by the patients’ participation group.  

Patient Information Talk

There then followed a very interesting talk by Dot Kronda, Programme Lead Inclusion, Wiltshire HealthWatch. 
During her presentation she showed a comprehensive diagram, which can be accessed from the Department of Health website, which indicates the new structure of the health service including the HealthWatch organisations. HealthWatch will help to shape the policy, planning and commissioning of local health services. There will be further integration of health and social care under the new structure.
HealthWatch England will start operating in October 2012 and there will be publicity in the national media.  HealthWatch Wiltshire will start on 1st April 2013 under the auspices of Wiltshire County Council. There will be a new Health and Wellbeing Board which will deal with strategic matters and it will include HealthWatch representation.
Patients’ groups are expected to be involved but there are no real details yet.

Meeting closed at 8.35 pm
Appendix 

Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group

Chairman’s Report to the A.G.M. 2012

Compared to 2011 this past year has been a fairly quiet twelve months for the Committee in that we have had no merger issues to sort out. 

We had three very interesting talks at our quarterly meetings. The first by our own Nurses describing the various services and clinics available to patients. I think those of us present on that occasion were surprised at just how many and varied these were. At the March meeting we had a presentation by the Great Western Ambulance Service on the early diagnosis of a stroke and heart attack, the resuscitation techniques available, (with a practical demonstration) and the First Responder Service. The third meeting in June provided us with the opportunity to hear from two Practice Partners why the merger took place, how it has worked so far and what of the future. We are very grateful to Angie Benford  (Business Partner) and Dr Nell Wyatt (a GP Partner) for their openness and clarity in covering this subject.

We had originally planned to hold a Garden Party in the summer, but unfortunately there were not enough volunteers for the catering arrangements, so regretfully we decided to cancel this event. I am grateful to Jen and Jim Andrews for provisionally booking the Garden and the band. 

We continue to enjoy excellent working relationships with the Health Centre staff,  Alda Sinclair and Michelle Coleman both of whom play a very positive role in the PPG. Within the past year we have purchased two high chairs and two blood pressure machines for the Practice.

We have been represented at the NHS Stakeholders meetings as well as activities at the RUH and it is important that this aspect of our work continues, because it enables us to keep up to date with external developments.

By the time you read this report, our President, Dr Ethel Johnson will have retired. I would like on your behalf to thank her for her active involvement in our affairs and to wish her a very happy retirement.

As I have already announced I will not be seeking re-election. I am extremely grateful to all the Committee members for their support and contributions these past three years. Because some of our members have moved out of the area, we do need some new blood, so I urge you to consider joining us in taking the PPG forward into the future. A future which, I am sure will prove even more interesting and rewarding.

Derek Glover, Chairman

Minutes BoA&M PPG AGM Sept 2012
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